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SATURDAY EVENING 
Maariv & Havdalah 
5:30 pm 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/492905364 
 
Meeting ID: 492 905 364 
Password: 6Fvvib 
___ 
  
SUNDAY MORNING MINYAN 9am 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/590553803 
 
Meeting ID: 590 553 803 
Password: 699693 
---------- 
 

MISHNAH MONDAY 3pm 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/764089745 

Meeting ID: 764 089 745 
Password: 271850 
----------------- 
 

TORAH STUDY THURSDAY 3pm 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/334932950 

Meeting ID: 334 932 950 
Password: 062 587 

 

SHABBAT                                 
CANDLE LIGHTING TIMES 

 

 Jan. 1é..4:21pm 
 Jan. 8é..4:28pm 
 Jan. 15é4:35pm 
 Jan. 22é4:44pm 
 Jan. 29é4:52pm 

Recurring Zoom Services 

WEEKDAY MORNING MINYAN      
7:45 am  
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/266613078 

Meeting ID: 266 61 3078 
Password: 883944 
--------- 
 

EVENING MINYAN                            
 7:45 pm Sunday - Thursday 
 

Join Zoom Meeting  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81885732009 
 
Meeting ID:818 857 32009 
Password: 550223 
 

------------ 
FRIDAY EVENING  
5:30 pm Oneg Shabbat 
6:00 pm Kabbalat Shabbat 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/136582968 
  
Meeting ID: 136 582 968 
Password: 163826 
---------- 

SATURDAY MORNING 9:30 am                  

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85315456073 

Meeting ID: 853 1545 6073 
Password:  4KF3ng 
------------- 

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/492905364
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/590553803
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/764089745
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/334932950
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/266613078
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81885732009
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/136582968
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85215456073
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Adult education is alive and well on Zoom, with both weekly classes and various topics that have emerged          
and will continue to be addressed along the way.  Social programs and fundraisers have also taken place in this 
virtual world of ours. Our regular meetings still take place allowing us to plan all elements of synagogue life, 
just as we did before ï sort of.  
 

Responding to the changing circumstances of the pandemic has also led to modifications in Jewish law,         
halakha, to use the Hebrew term. Our Conservative Movement has always presented new, legitimate religious 
options to us via teshuvot, well-vetted religious position papers. It had to become more nimble and responsive to 
changing circumstances, which it did, producing religious position papers much more quickly. Those papers 
were used by me and  other rabbis to help us evolve our use of halakha in our communities. We had never      
before considered ten people gathered virtually to be a minyan.  We had not condoned the use of electronic     
devises on Shabbat. Imagine the look of amused disbelief the first time I asked a member if she had her cell 
phone with her and did she have Zoom on so that it could be employed from the bima on Shabbat.  This is not 
something that I could have envisioned a year ago, but here we are.  
 

The truth is that my  vision for Shomrei Torah ï to be a caring religious community ï has not changed during 
the pandemic. Rather, we have found new ways to fulfill our primary mission. Every adaptation we have             
embraced has been a fulfillment of that mission. I have no idea what 2021 has in store for us, but I do know that 
we will take it in stride.  And we will continue to function in whatever way necessary to continue to be a caring 
religious community, there to support one another. If there is something we can do for you, please let me know.  
 

In the meantime, stay safe and stay connected ï we are here and we are connected! 

FROM THE BIMA 
Rabbi Randall Mark 

The year 2020 will long be remembered as a difficult and tragic year. In the religious 
world, it forced houses of worship to completely rethink how they provided services. 
For some it meant limiting participation, for others it meant moving outdoors, and for 
most, it meant exploring a virtual world. We did a little of each.  I have to say that I am 
pleased and proud of everyone at Shomrei Torah who adapted to the times.  We still 
have our daily minyan attended by our minyan regulars and it is the place for members 
(and non-members) to come say kaddish.  We still have our Shabbat services with 
member participation and training opportunities for our students.  
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FROM THE PRESIDENT                                    
Henry Ramer 

  
      I begin by writing that I hope everyone had a joyful Chanukah and 
New Yearôs celebration.  
  In the past few weeks I received an email or text from every organi-
zation, charity or school Iôve ever been associated with. The commu-
nications usually read like é. 

   ñDear So and So. It has been a challenging and problematic year. Our institution [fill in the 
blank] has tried to be relevant and helpful during these stressful times. Here is how weôve 
helped [fill in]. The coming months will continue to be difficult; but we must hang tough un-
til a vaccine is here. In the meantime, you can help by sending your check to [address]éò 
   I donôt want to be snarky. These groups mean well but the appeals all sound cold and insti-
tutional.  
   Here at Shomrei Torah, I could  as President be sending the same message. But what I 
would like is a more personal and less formulaic connection. I flatter myself to think that I 
have a personal relationship or at least am aquainted with most of this messageôs recipients. 
Iôve worked, prayed, celebrated or mourned alongside almost all of you. Our Shomrei Torah 
community is small enough for one person to get to know pretty much everybody. 
   One way to develop a deeper connection to the synagogue community is by volunteering 
for our many committees. To name just a few: groups working on Finance (prepares budg-
ets), Ritual (discusses religious practice) and Personnel (policies for employees). We also 
have volunteer groups assessing our reception of interfaith couples, our religious school and 
our perception by the LGBTQ community.  By joining one of these committees, you will get 
an insiderôs knowledge of how our institution functions and hopefully gain the friendship of 
some of your fellow synagogue members. Incidentally, our By-Laws require that all Board 
of Trustees members either chair or serve on these committees. 
   You also should consider membership in our Menôs Club and Sisterhood. While not                
technically a ñcommittee,ò these two groups perform vital jobs in our synagogue and give 
you an opportunity to become more involved with our Shomrei Torah community.  
Following this Presidentôs Message is the current roster of all our committees and their 
members:   
 

 The first name mentioned on each list is the chair or coordinator of the group. Please take a 
look. Isnôt it wonderful that so many of our members are involved. Hereôs what to check: 
1. Are you listed for a committee you thought you were on? 
2. Are you listed for a committee you donôt want to be on? 
3. Do you want to volunteer to join a committee? 
   To discuss these committees, you can reach me at henryramer@optonline.net or 973 460 
2375. Nowadays all our meetings are necessarily virtual Zoom gatherings. Letôs hope we 
soon will be able to get together in person. 
   Start the new year with a new activity. Wishing everybody a happy, safe and healthy 2021.  
    
    

mailto:henryramer@optonline.net


 

5  

SHOMREI TORAH COMMITTEE ROSTER 5781 /2020-2021 
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VOLUNTEER OF THE MONTH 

Dr. Richard Krieger 
 

I was born in Jersey City, and except for five years during my post graduate 
training in Philadelphia, my home address has always been New Jersey.  I 
lived in North Arlington for my first seven years and then Cranford where I 
graduated high school.  After completing medical training in Philadelphia, 
my wife Laurie and I moved back to New Jersey to be near our families so 
that our children would know their grandparents.  We moved to Wayne in 
1984, and since both of us were raised in Conservative Jewish homes, we 
looked for a Conservative congregation, which led us to Shomrei Torah.    
 

I graduated from Cranford High School, Muhlenberg College, New Jersey 
Medical School in Newark, which is now part of the Rutgers University system, and then did my Internship,  
Residency and Fellowship in Infectious Diseases at the Medical College of Pennsylvania, which is now part 
of Drexel University; all in Philadelphia.  
 

Currently, I am an Infectious Disease physician.  Originally I had a solo practice, but for the last ten years I 
have been affiliated with ID Care, which is the largest Infectious Disease practice in New Jersey. In addition 
to seeing patients I am involved with committee work at Chilton Medical Center as chairman of the Infection 
Prevention Committee and part of the Antibiotic Stewardship Committee.  I am also the former president of 
the medical staff.   
 

My wife, Dr. Laurie Nahum and I have five children:  Tara is an attorney married to Asaf, Brett is a teacher, 
and Jody, is a financial analyst who is married to Michael.  They have two children, Charlie and Nina, and 
rounding out our family are Jeffrey and Mandy. 
 

My parents, George and Irma Krieger influenced me to become the person that I am today.  It is often thought 
of as trite, or too obvious, for one to cite his parents as his major influence, but in reality that should be so   
for many people.  They taught me the importance of honesty as well as working and striving for what is     
important.  They also instilled in me the importance of family, and in conjunction with that, the extreme     
value of being part of the Jewish community.  They both served for many years in various capacities in their 
synagogue.  They both passed awy , from completely unrelated causes within the same week.  Ironically, the 
two weeks during which I sat shiva I saw more plainly than ever the significance of being a part of a congre-
gation. The outpouring of support and sympathy I received was as exhilarating as it was humbling. 
 

When Laurie and I joined Shomrei Torah a fundraising drive was underway.  Our first contact was with two 
members, a former president and a future president, who visited us at our new home. While sitting with them 
in our plywood floor kitchen, because we had not had time to install permanent flooring, we agreed to donate 
a bulletin board. Since that day, Laurie and I have become very involved with Shomrei Torah.  We have both 
served on the Board of Trustees and the Executive Board.  I also was president for one term, and two terms as 
Immediate Past President.  Prior to the Corona virus I was a regular morning minyan attendee for years. 
Being Jewish means a great deal to me.  It means that we are part of a proud and ancient tradition that values 
education, service to others, and community.  Laurie and I have travelled extensively, and hope to continue 
post Corona. Very often when we visit a new city anywhere in the world we seek out synagogues, Jewish  
museums, kosher restaurants, and other Jews.  Meeting other members of the ñtribeò around the world auto-
matically gives us a strong bond that we are all part of the same family, and we look out for each other. Some 
of our unique experiences travelling were Jewish relatedðvisiting a synagogue in Helsinki where they had a 
Hebrew/Finnish siddur; being led through the streets of Gibraltar to a kosher restaurant by a black-hatted man 
whose English was limited so we conversed in Spanish.  We ate kosher paella in Barcelona after visiting the 
old synagogue that is still in use.  We had kosher Hungarian goulash in Budapest; and lunch in a kosher     
restaurant in Madrid with a family from Chile.  We have taken Jewish history tours in Santa Fe, Berlin,           
Prague, Budapest and Buenos Aires.  We have also visited a synagogue in Tallin, Estonia that was restored 
after the Holocaust and the Communist era. All of these experiences remind me that our people can be found 
nearly everywhere worldwide, if we seek them out.  It is a feeling of comfort as if ñfamilyò is always nearby.  
 

When I am not working, I enjoy writing fiction.  I am currently completing my fourth novel which I plan to 
publish on Amazon Kindle, where you can find my previous three books. 
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 A great time was had by those who attended our Pre-Auction 
Schoomze Hour on Dec 5th. Thank you to all who helped 
make our fundraiser a success!  


